
St. Dominic Athletic Association 
Meeting Minutes 
October 5, 2023 

 

Association President Rich Hafner opened with a prayer. 

 

Mr. Hafner reminded Sport Coordinators to ensure all coaches are Safe Parish Certified. 

 

Fall Sports Updates 
 

Girls Volleyball – signup numbers are similar to last season; could use a few more 3rd graders to even 

out numbers;  

 

Soccer – approx.. 170 players this season; the regular season is wrapping up; 

2nd Annual Mary Queen of All Saints Soccer Tournament will be held the weekend of 

October 29-30 – for teams that do not qualify for the post-season SAY tournament. 

 

Golf – season and post-season tournaments are completed; the first season of fielding a Varsity level 

team went very well, and the plan is to continue to have a Varsity level team in subsequent years. Six 

St. Dominic players participated in the Varsity Tournament at Clovernook Country Club; the team 

finished 5th out of 7 teams. George Goins finished 3rd in the Instructional Division tournament. 

 

Football – The number of St. Dominic players is up three over last season. All four levels (Varsity, 

Reserve, Pony, and Bandit have St Dominic students on the teams.  

 

Winter Sports  
 

Boys Basketball – Signups ended, and teams, coaches are being notified. Tryouts for 8th Grade A 

team will take place on October 15 and 22. 

Since we did not have enough players in either grade, St. Dominic 5th and 6th graders will play for Our 

Lady of Victory this season. 

 

Girls Basketball – Signups will open in mid-October 

 

Other business 
 

- The Athletic Association has purchased a new (larger) popcorn machine and a Slushie Machine 

for the concession stand. 

- All coordinators were asked to remove any items left in the concession stand before the beginning 

of Little League and Girls Volleyball seasons. 

- Due to a scheduling conflict in O’Connor Hall, the November Athletic Association Meeting will 

be Thursday, November 9, at 8 p.m. The April meeting will also move to April 11. 

 

 

Rich Hafner adjourned the meeting. 


